

From the office of the Chief Executive Officer / Du cabinet du chef de la direction

June 27, 2017

J. David Farnes
Radio Advisory Board of Canada
116 Albert Street
Suite 811
Ottawa, Ontario
K1P 5G3

Dear Mr Farnes:

I am writing in follow-up to your letter of June 22, 2017, where you were seeking the opinion of Engineers Canada regarding whether certain measurements and reports that Canadian Broadcasters must submit to Innovation, Science and Economic Development (ISED) must be certified by a professional engineer.

Engineers Canada agrees with your conclusion that a licenced engineer must carry out the analysis described in ISED's *Guidelines for the Preparation of Radio Frequency (RF) Exposure Compliance Reports for Radiocommunication and Broadcasting Antenna Systems*. Any legislation or regulations that refer to engineering work requires the involvement of a licenced engineer, in accordance with provincial and territorial engineering acts.

I would be happy to meet with you and your experts to further discuss this issue and the nature of our involvement. To schedule a meeting, please contact Joey Taylor, Practice Lead, Public Affairs, at 613-232-2474 ext. 213 or at joey.taylor@engineerscanada.ca.

Yours sincerely,

Muil

Stephanie Price, P.Eng., CAE

Interim Chief Executive Officer, Engineers Canada

CC: Joey Taylor, M.Sc., Practice Lead, Public Affairs

ingenieurscanada.ca